
 
 
 

        
 

TO:  James L. App, City Manager 
 
FROM:  Joseph M. Deakin, Public Works Director 
 
SUBJECT: Award Contract to Apply Anti-Graffiti Coating  
 
DATE:  December 17, 2002 
__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
NEEDS:  For the City Council to consider awarding a construction contract to apply anti-graffiti coating to 

the Veterans Memorial Bridge Amenities. 
 
 

FACTS: 1. The enhancements (pilasters, walls and planters) at the Veterans Memorial Bridge were 
completed in April 2002. 

 
2. Although the brick and concrete work was coated during the original project 

construction, the coating material used did not have an anti-graffiti component.  Anti-
graffiti coatings provide protection for preventing painting or easing the removal of 
paint, without damage to underlying masonry. 

 
3. In accordance with the Public Works Construction Act, the City advertised for bids for 

the Installation of Anti-Graffiti Coating System at Veterans Memorial Bridge, providing 
plans and specifications to both plan rooms and all requesting individuals.  All bids 
received by the specified deadline were publicly opened at the noticed Bid Opening on 
December 5, 2002. 

 
4. Three bids were received as follows: 

 
   Tim Karp Painting $15,880 (low bid) 
   Cam Painting  $17,499 

  The Brushworks  $37,776 
 
ANALYSIS 
AND 
CONCLUSION: Installing anti-graffiti coating to the enhancements to the Veterans Memorial Bridge would 

prevent potential damage to these facilities.  Staff ascertained the feasibility of installing anti-
graffiti material without affecting the masonry appeal, then developed specifications and 
advertised for bids.  The funding for the anti-graffiti coating project is available in the Measure D 
Veterans Memorial Bridge budget, Account No. 130.910.5452.738. 

  
POLICY 
REFERENCE: Anti-Graffiti Policy  
 

FISCAL 
IMPACT: Cost for this work can be incorporated into the current Veterans Memorial Bridge Construction 

Project could be used. 
 
 
OPTIONS: a. Adopt Resolution No. 02-xx awarding a construction contract to install anti-graffiti 

coating to the Veterans Memorial Bridge pilasters, walls, planters and concrete barrier in 
the amount of $15,880 to Tim Karp Painting of Atascadero. 

 
  b. Amend, modify or reject the above option. 
 
Attachments (2) 
1) Resolution 
2) Bid Summary 



RESOLUTION NO. 02- 
 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PASO ROBLES 
AWARDING A CONSTRUCTION CONTRACT TO TIM KARP PAINTING  

TO APPLY ANTI-GRAFFITI COATING TO THE VETERANS MEMORIAL BRIDGE 
 
 

WHEREAS, the enhancements (pilasters, walls and planters) at the Veterans Memorial Bridge were 
completed in April 2002; and 
 
WHEREAS, although the brick and concrete work was coated, the coating material used did not have an 
anti-graffiti component; and 
 
WHEREAS, though any graffiti can be removed by staff, the removal process could cause permanent 
damage to the bricks and concrete work; and 
 
WHEREAS, the City advertised for bids, specifications were provided to Plan Rooms and all requesting 
individuals, and three (3) bids were received at the Bid Opening on December 5, 2002; and 
 
WHEREAS, the low bid submitted by Tim Karp Painting in the amount of $15,880 is a responsive bid.   
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED AS FOLLOWS: 
 
SECTION 1. The City Council of the City of Paso Robles does hereby award a construction contract 
to Tim Karp Painting of Atascadero, CA in the amount of $15,880 to apply anti-graffiti coating to the 
Veterans Memorial Bridge. 
 
PASSED AND ADOPTED by the City Council of the City of Paso Robles this 17th day of December 
2002 by the following vote: 
 
AYES:  
NOES: 
ABSENT: 
ABSTAIN:                                                   

 ____________________________________ 
Frank R. Mecham, Mayor    

 
ATTEST: 
 
 
____________________________________ 
Sharilyn M. Ryan, Deputy City Clerk 


